
 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA 
REPORT 

 

TO: Kate Thunstrom, City Administrator 

FROM: Craig Jochum, City Engineer 

SUBJECT: Resolution 2025-18 Approving the Limited Use Permits with the State of 
Minnesota Department of Transportation (MnDOT) 

DATE: April 7, 2025 
  

OVERVIEW: 
The City currently operates and maintains non-motorized trails within the Trunk Highway 47 right-
of-way between 227th Avenue to Ambassador Boulevard, and snowmobile trails within the Trunk 
Highway 47 right-of-way between the South corporate limits and North corporate limits. The City 
currently has two separate Limit Use Permits (LUP) with MnDOT to operate and maintain these 
trails in MnDOT right-of-way. The existing permits LUP No. 0206-022 and LUP No. 0206-0024 will 
terminate and need to be renewed. 
 
Attached are the two termination notices from MnDOT, the two existing Limited Use Permits, and 
a draft of the two new Limited Use Permits. 

 

ACTION TO BE CONSIDERED: 

Review the two proposed Limited Use Permits and Adopt Resolution 2025-18 Approving the 
Limited Use Permits with the State of Minnesota Department of Transportation. 

 

BUDGET IMPLICATION: 

None at this time. 

 

Attachments: 

1. Resolution 2025-18 Approving the Limited Use Permits with the State of Minnesota 
Department of Transportation 

2. Draft Limited Use Permit 0206-0111 (Non-Motorized Trail) 
3. Draft Limited Use Permit 0206-0112 (Snowmobile Trail) 
4. Termination Notice Permit 0206-0022 (Non-Motorized Trail) 
5. Termination Notice Permit 0206-0024 (Snowmobile Trail) 
6. Existing LUP Permit 0206-0022 (Non-Motorized Trail) 
7. Existing LUP Permit 0206-0024 (Snowmobile Trail) 

 


